## Missouri Skeet Shooting Association Newsletter for July 2015

editors Rob and Kathy Gyngard

We are writing the newsletter to highlight tournament results, shooter accomplishments, upcoming events and news around the state. Also posting any information that our clubs might like to pass along, shooting instructions, concealed carry classes, special events, etc. We will also be highlighting our shooting sponsors, and posting goods and services offered by our members and friends and items for sale or trade. Also remember there is very detailed information on our website at <a href="maskeet.org">moskeet.org</a>. Our thanks to Bill Wayne for maintaining the website. Bill is now the administrator for our facebook page, thanks again Bill.

Bill Wayne is in the process of creating a Missouri Hall of Fame page for our website to recognize those Missouri shooters who have been inducted into the MSSA Hall of Fame. Any assistance you can provide in identifying these members would be appreciated. If you can provide names and (if known) year inducted, please send the information to MSSA President – Rob Gyngard at <a href="mailto:robgyngard@gmail.com">robgyngard@gmail.com</a>.

Please everyone pre-register if possible for all shoots, it makes it so much easier for the Clubs to plan for food, referees and other help. Thank You.

Also remember the Skeet shoot year ends December 31 this year so keep shooting.

#### **Shoots in October and November**

10/10	Prairie Grove	Falling Leaves - <u>Program in PDF format</u>
10/17-18	St. Louis S&T	Iron Hunter (Any GA)
10/24	Springfield R&G	Fall Open
November		
11/7	Prairie Grove	Pulled Pork - Program in PDF format

**Skeet Shoot Review Submitted by Keith Haley** 

## Hunter's Open Skeet Shoot Review

Springfield Rod and Gun Club hosted 38 shooters at the Hunter's Open. Paul Giambrone added excitement to the event by presenting a Kolar work shop and shooting with participants. Paul is a seventeen time World Champion. He used his expertise to present a work shop with tips to improve skeet games after Doubles. Paul answered questions and provided very personalized information to shooters

The shoot began with Doubles on Friday afternoon. Bill Spurlock was the gun champ with the score of 96, Mark Presnell, Runner-up with 95, Jim Perpich took A1, Collin Simpson B1, Carter Finnell C1 followed by Alan Young D1. Paul Giambrone participated in the Doubles event and shot 99 targets only.

Saturday morning opened with perfect skeet weather. Bill Spurlock posted 100 straight for gun champ for 12 Gauge. Paul Giambrone shooting targets only posted a score of 100. Mark Presnell, Keith Haley, Jeffrey Nichols and Steve Simpson all

Paul Giambrone demonstrating how to shoot High 3 on Friday evening.

posted scores of 98. Mark Presnell and Keith Haley had a shoot off for Runner-up and B1, B2 and B3, after the smoke cleared from the shoot off, Mark Presnell was victorious as Runnerup. Jim Perpich took A1 with 97, David Chancellor, new participant from Oklahoma took A1 with a score of 97, B1 with a 98 was Keith Haley, Collin Simpson C1 97, Cap Kovarik 91 for D1 and Caleb Miller E1 with a score of 92.

Pictured: Collin Simpson, David Sutton and Paul Giambrone on Saturday

evening.

For the Twenty gauge, Saturday afternoon, Paul Giambrone posted a score of 100 targets only followed by David Sutton and Keith Haley with scores of 99. David Sutton won the shoot off making him gun champ. Russ Stevens took AA1, Jeffrey Nichols A1, Carter Finnell B1, John Goldsmith C1 and Caleb Miller D1 with an impressive 97. (continued on page 3)

(continued from page 2) Sunday morning the weather was incredible. Micah Gibbons won Gun Champ with a score of 97 for 28 Gauge. Garrett Rhodes was Runner-up, Collin Simpson A1, David Sutton B1, Josh Beard C1 and Caleb Miller D1.

For the 410 event, a new Gun Champ emerged. Rob Armstrong had a score of 95. Runner-up was Jim Perpich, Bill Spurlock AA1, Mark Presnell A1, Collin Simpson B1, Terry Steuck C1, and James Lack D1.



The High Overall winner was Jim Perpich with a score of 382, and Collin Simpson scored 381.

Springfield Rod and Gun Club would like to thank all shooters for making the Hunter's Open such a success. Thanks to all the sponsors who continue to support Springfield Rod and Gun Club. The shoot would not be such a success without the volunteerism of the following individuals. Glen Ernst and Terry Mize refereed the entire event. Bryan Tidwell and Rick Correll for preparing the club house and grounds for the shoot. A big thanks goes Paul Giambrone for assisting the Shoot Manager with anything needing to be done during the shoot. Thanks to Seth Engle and Eric Gerke for loading houses. As always thanks to Jay Miller and Brad (Spook) Watson for an incredible Whole Hog Picken' and lunches. Appreciation goes to



KOLR 10 for coverage of the event and "Ozarks Live at 4" interview with Paul Giambrone.

Looking forward to the 2016 Skeet season, and for the first time ever hosting the Missouri Skeet Shooting Association banquet shoot in April 2016.

### **Goods and Services**

Craig Weiss

# Recoil Pads installed and Stock refinishing

call 314-685-7218 or email raceweiss@sbcglobal.net

Buy, Sell or Trade Remington 1100 or 870

Call: Jim Kalkbrenner 314-640-4549